

River Glade Archers Committee Meeting

Meeting date	Thurs 18th September
Meeting time	7.00pm
Venue	Te Rapa Tavern and Online

❖ Welcome and Opening

❖ Apologies

- Sarah, Darren, Riku

❖ Present

[President] - Daryl Trim

[Secretary] - Wayne Donnellon

[Treasurers] - Toni Trim, Caeden Bright

Jesse Eckert, Kenny Otto, Craig Harington (online)

❖ Confirmation of Agenda

-

❖ Minutes of Previous Meeting

Motion: Minutes be accepted

Moved: Wayne

Seconded: Kenny

CARRIED

❖ Matters arising

- Photos of the containers at Lake Ngaroto were circulated. They are the clubrooms for the yacht club.
- Need 54 pieces of target foam for indoor Range. Archery Direct has the Rynard foam.
- Auckland have solar panels to generate power at their range.
- Contact Darren and Mackenzie's dad to see if we can get the power connected to the containers.

❖ Correspondence

Motion: Correspondence be accepted.

- **Moved:** Wayne

Seconded: Daryl

CARRIED

❖ Matters Arising:

- We will

- **Motion:** Only enter 2 Teams for the Inter-club Challenge for 2025/2026

Moved: Wayne

Seconded:

CARRIED

❖ Financial Report

- July and Aug Financial Reports were circulated prior to the meeting. Main points were read aloud at the meeting.

- **Motion:** July and Aug Financial Report be accepted.

Moved: Wayne

Seconded: Micky

CARRIED

❖ Matters Arising:

-

❖ Indoor Range Report [Wednesday/Friday nights]

- Will keep range running on evenings despite low numbers because it is so close to season end.
- Have 14 sets of arrows (3-5). Will need to use some for upcoming corporate event

❖ Graham Park Report

- Will have to make up 25 sets of arrows, and bows.

❖ Field Range Report

- Will start running Field Shoots on a Friday evening, every fortnight starting from October 10th. Toni will contact Graham about it.

❖ Membership

- Just completed a Have A Go with 9 people. Have a Beginners in Oct and another Have A Go in November. No courses in December or January.
- Medieval Renactment Group - Archery Club in Kihikihi wanting to use Graham Park regularly. Craig will organise a meeting with them to discuss how we can do this (best solution is to become a member of RGA for legalities) and to discuss/inspect their gear to make sure it is suitable for our range.
-
- Ideas to develop archers and enjoying shoots - run group efforts to achieve Target Awards, give Ribbons for each stage of the Target Awards (like ADAA 600), Quarterly presentations of awards etc. during Club Day and take loads of photos to promote Club stuff, get some guest speakers/coaches (Mike, Stephen Florence, Scott, Lisa, Riku etc) to come in one day and give tips to the archers, spread the guest coaches to be 1 per month.
-

❖ General Business

- Corporate Event for 45 people on Sat Nov 22nd + 25 people on Thurs Nov 6th @ \$30pp
- Development of archers, particularly the Youth - no solution as to how we advance the youth.
- Bring down the Genesis compound bows occasionally and suggest people have a try of them.
- Social events - Will run a Christmas Shoot in Dec 7th or 14th, Novelty target Day, Pizza evening following a Wednesday Shoot in Oct.
- BBQ for ADAA opener - basic \$5 burgers and sausages
- 2026 RGA Championships - Craig to investigate a handicap system to run a Club Champs
- new requirements from Incorporated Societies for Club's constitutions. Toni will investigate whether a full re-write constitution or an amended constitution that meets new requirements is simpler.
- Range signs are almost here. Just need to make sure how big a distance there is between signs and obstacles.

➤ Motion:

Moved:

Seconded:

CARRIED

➤

❖ Action Points

- Wayne - contact Darren/Macca's dad re quote to get power into the container.
- Toni - see Greg at Archery Direct to quote foam for Indoor Range
- Toni - contact Graeme about Field Range shoots every fortnight starting on 10th Oct.
- Toni - contact Riku and Lisa for either Dec/Feb; Wayne to ask Mike/Scott for either Jan/March
- Toni - contact Incorporated Societies to see how compliant the current constitution is. If it is significant then send out a re-written constitution or an amended constitution to committee to decide which version we will take to AGM.
- Craig - investigate a handicap system to run a Club Champs for Target only and possibly have Champion of Champions shooting all 3 disciplines (Outdoor, Indoor and Field)

➤

Meeting finished: 9.10pm

Next Meeting:

Signed:



Wayne Donnellon - Secretary

Daryl Trim - President